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   Task Force on the Americas


          
      PO Box 765, Inverness, CA 94937, U.S.A
PRESS RELEASE   COMUNIQUE   ADDENDUM #1

September 22, 2009
We write this second communiqué to widely denounce the Honduran de facto government’s violent actions of repression against the peaceful demonstrators who have welcomed the return of President Manuel Zelaya.  

President Zelaya and his family have been inside the Brazilian Embassy since yesterday morning calling for a peaceful dialogue and return to democratic constitutional order.  The response from the military coup has been to call an indefinite state of siege, close the airports, cut electricity and water, suspend the transmission of independent radio and television, transmit inaccurate “news” reports, mobilize the armed forces and national police to repress and terrorize the civilian population with tanks, helicopters, tear gas, bullets and generalized illegal militarization of public services and infrastructure as well as other widespread violations of fundamental human rights.

We continue to be very concerned about the safety of President Zelaya and family, members of his administration and his supporters.   This morning, there have been widespread illegal detentions, confirmed attacks on human rights offices, reports of torture at illegal detention centers, as well as generalized militarization.  The use of polarized glass vehicles (reminiscent of the death squads), ski masks, gas masks, bullet proof vests and automatic weapons are additional tools of the campaign of terror being launched by the Michelleti military regime.  
We strongly urge the United States government officials and international community to denounce these violent acts of unleashed repression and to take unequivocal measures to further isolate and pressure the Micheletti regime. Specifically, the United States must no longer avoid officially declaring a military coup d’etat and take all measures pursuant to Section 7008 of the FY2009 Foreign Operations law.  In addition, it is crucial to denounce the incursion into Brazil’s sovereign territory and respect the rights of their embassy personnel and installations inside Honduran territory, as well as all neutral internationally accredited organizations and offices.

We call upon the United States government and the international community to publically hold responsible the Micheletti regime and key political and financial backers for today’s deaths and other acts of violence against the unarmed civilian population including families and children.
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